
22 September 2023 

Dear Rebecca, 

Evidence papers supporting the 2024-25 Draft Budget 

Many thanks for your letter of 8 September. 

I am grateful for the constructive manner in which you have engaged with the 
Finance Committee on ways that ministerial written evidence on the Welsh 
Government’s Draft Budget proposals can be improved, with the aim of 
addressing the issues identified in my letter of 23 June. 

I welcome your intention to confirm when Ministers will provide their evidence 
papers to Senedd Committees ahead of the 2024-25 budget round. I am also 
grateful that Senedd Committees will be offered a technical briefing on the Draft 
Budget. 

In terms of your request for a clear indication from the Finance Committee on 
what would be considered essential for inclusion in ministerial evidence papers, it 
would not be appropriate for me to provide a single list of proposals without 
consulting Committee Chairs first. 

Whilst I see benefits in developing a high level template for evidence papers, and 
although I am supportive of co-operation between committees to avoid 
duplication and overlap in its areas of focus during budget scrutiny, a consistent 
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approach may be difficult to achieve in practice given that Committees will 
naturally have different priorities and areas of focus. 

I would also want to guard against the development of a template that may 
foster a prescriptive approach to the provision of written evidence, which may 
end up diluting the information made available to individual Committees as they 
seek to hold ministerial spending decisions to account.  

The difficulties faced by Ministers in providing specific details for Committees 
relating to each MEG during the 2024-25 budget is a case in point. Although I 
recognise the challenges posed by this year’s budget timetable, this should not 
restrict Committees from requesting detailed information relating to individual 
portfolios as this is crucial to informing public evidence sessions with Ministers, 
particularly when time to consult with stakeholders is limited. 

I am therefore willing to explore ways in which a template could be developed, 
although I also acknowledge that developing consensus on this issue may take 
time and that it is unlikely that any changes will be agreed for the forthcoming 
budget round. 

I am copying this response to all Senedd Committees with an interest in budget 
scrutiny to facilitate further discussions, and will raise this matter at the next 
meeting of the Chair’s Forum on 23 October. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Peredur Owen Griffiths MS 
Chair of the Finance Committee 

 

 

 

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English. 
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